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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held remotely on 29th April 2021 at 18.00hrs
Due to the Coronavirus Pandemic (Covid-19) from 23rd March 2020 all meetings held in a public place were cancelled.  Under new government regulations (S.1. 392: 2020) which came into force on 4th April 2020 meetings can take place remotely.
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), S Mash, P Venning, A Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes, L Brown and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).

4236.
Apologies & reasons for absence:   Borough Councillor M Burgess.

4237.
(i) Declaration by Members of any interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors’ interests and related matters.  None

             (ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011,s.33.  None

             (iii) This meeting may be recorded for publication.  
4238.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 31st March 2021:  Confirmed as a correct record.  Signature to follow in due course.


4239.
Matters Arising:  
Breach of Planning Condition re 18/00468/AS – Alleged use as holiday let in breach of condition 3.  ABC officer chased as update should have been received by 20th April.
4240.
To consider and agree to asking ABC to renew the ACV on the Swan Public House.  This had already been agreed at the meeting held on 9th March 2021 and will be acted on accordingly.

4241.
To consider and agree any action in response to consultation comments on20/01782/AS.  Further plans had been put forward and a response from KCC Highways indicating acceptance of these plans were now on the Planning Portal.  After a full discussion it was agreed that the Chairman draft a follow up response to the additional information indicating that the access proposed was still not a viable option.  County Councillor Mike Hill had agreed to visit the site after the 7th May 2021.

4242.
To review the effectiveness of the system of financial internal control and the internal audit.  The Clerk explained that monthly transaction statements are put forward for noting each month and a budget variance statement prepared quarterly.  With the new accounting software (Scribe) now in use this information can easily be produced whenever required.  When the new bank account is approved and online transactions take place further checks can be made by councillors when payments are authorised.  Cllr Sykes has been carrying out the quarterly check of the bank reconciliation (the Chairman does this on the other monthly occasions) and is happy with the progress being made.  The internal audit is carried out on an annual basis.

4243.
Finance:
a) To agree the End of Year Budget Statement 20/21.  This is produced direct from Scribe.  The Chairman explained the figures.  Agreed by Councillors.

b) To agree Receipts & Payments Account 20/21.  This is produced direct from Scribe.  The Chairman explained the figures.  Agreement was proposed by Cllr Venning and seconded by Cllr Mash and  agreed by councillors.

c)  To agree Reserve Allocations for 21/22.  The Chairman explained how the figures had been reached.  Agreement was proposed by Cllr Sykes and seconded by Cllr Lloyd-Smith and agreed by councillors.

d) To agree Caretaker’s End of Year Statement 20/21 (11 months only to tie in with the common year end for the new accounting software.)  Chairman explained the reasons for this.  Agreement was proposed by Cllr Venning and seconded by Cllr Sykes and agreed by councillors.

e) March Monthly Transaction Statement.  Noted.

4244.
Annual Return:
a) Consider the findings of the review of the system of financial internal control.  After a short discussion Cllr Sykes proposed, seconded by Cllr Venning that the review found above in 4243. was acceptable.  Councillors agreed.

b) Resolve to approve the Annual Governance Statement (previously circulated to Cllrs.)  The statements were gone through and completed.  Cllr Sykes proposed, seconded by Cllr Mash that this be approved.  Councillors agreed.

c) Clerk signed Annual Governance Statement.  Chairman will sign as soon as possible.

d) Consider the Accounting Statements (previously signed by Clerk and forwarded to Cllrs.)  The figures were explained more fully.

e) Resolve to approve the Accounting Statements. Cllr Brown proposed, seconded by Cllr Lloyd-Smith that these be approved.  Councillors agreed.

f) Clerk dated the Accounting Statement, to be signed by the Chairman as soon as possible.  

4245.
Payments for Authorisation:
a) ICCM – Corporate Membership £95.  Agreed.

b) Weald of Kent Preservation Society – Annual Membership 21/22 £25.  Agreed.
c) ACRK – Annual Membership 21/22 £55.  Agreed.

d) KALC – Annual Membership 21/22 £455.72 plus Vat.  Total £546.86.  Agreed.
e) BHIB – Insurance Renewal £745.92.  Deferred to next meeting.
f) Outlook on Oxney – Request for a donation.  After a short discussion £950 was agreed, recognising that no donations had been made in the previous year. Proposed by Cllr Venning and seconded by Cllr Sykes and agreed by councillors.

4246.
Date of Annual Meeting of the Parish Council: 6pm on 6th May 2021

4247.
Date of Annual Parish Meeting: 6th May 2021 following the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.

4248.   Items for information:

1.  The Clerk reported that following on from one of the items for information at the last meeting Hilary Pettifer and her working party are still working in the Memorial Garden.  They have purchased 9 rose bushes at a cost of £101 which includes manure.  Permission was given for the Caretaker to dispose of the brambles/prunings as long as soil was not included.  This was done but unfortunately everything else has been made into a compost heap in the corner 
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of the Garden adjoining a neighbour’s fence.  This needs to be rectified.  Further thanks were given.

2.  A request has been received from Frankie Osborne.  He would like to serve pizzas, cooked in their pizza oven horsebox, in the village, one or twice a month on a Sunday.   Councillors gave their support and suggested that the Sports Club be approached as a suitable central site.

3.  An email had been received by a resident in Jubilee Field asking for the Council’s help with regard to noisy bike riders in the local vicinity.  The Clerk had contacted the PCSO and the ABC Housing Officer who had said she would take action.  Our PCSO will keep an eye out.

4.  The Clerk gave thanks to Dave Fletcher for flying the Jack at half mast from the day the death of the Duke of Edinburgh was announced.

5.  Cllr Brown informed the meeting that she had been approached by Kathy Bugden at ACRK with regard to having their Pop-Up Café visit the village.  It encourages people to come along for a chat, a cup of tea or coffee and a piece of cake.  Various helpful information is also available.  Councillors supported this idea. Cllr Brown will take this forward with the assistance of the Clerk.

6. The Chairman brought up the question of the start time for meetings once they are back to normal.  After a short discussion it was suggested that we trial a start time of 7pm. 

The meeting closed at 7.36pm.

